

Weekly Newsletter



Friday 6th July 2018

Sports Day

'Great sports day' was the feedback from many parents. We hope you enjoyed watching your children take part in a variety of activities this week. We feel the events were a huge success. Thanks go to Rebecca (P.E lead) and Dan (sports instructor) for 3 well organised events that staff and children are still talking about.

We noted that a number of our parents are quite competitive when it comes to running the parent's race – to the point of injury for Lily-J and JJ's dad. We hope you feel better soon and will try to build in warm-up activities next year!!



Safeguarding Reminder

Can I please remind parents that you **must not** post pictures or film clips of our children at any school event on social media, if you have not followed the school rules please remove these.



RPS now has a twitter account



In response to suggestions from parents, RPS now has a twitter account. We will be tweeting about news events so please follow us on the following link: https://twitter.com/RPSPrimary



On Friday 29th June we held our summer fair. It was a wonderful afternoon, albeit a little hot in the sunshine. Children were very excited about soaking Tom, Conor and John in the cage – but I think secretly these teachers looked like they were enjoying keeping cool in the hot weather!

Thank you to all the teachers, teaching assistants and parents for helping run stalls. Your donations were gratefully received. Some of you cooked up a feast for us to eat. Thanks particularly to Musab's mum – I could not believe how much food she had cooked for the event.

Thank to Alex Montgomery, Simone Leach and Dominique Phillips – the main organisers of the summer fair.

Especial thanks to Poppy and Scarlett's mum Mary for her hard work in collecting prizes for the raffle – you were wonderful.

Thank you to all the mum's who artistically manned the henna stall. I was very sad I did not get a chance to have one!

Thanks to all parents for spending lots of money! We have raised the grand total of £1,900. This money will be used to buy books for the school and to pay for the year 6 prom.

Thank you for all the positive comments as you left the school. We are so pleased you enjoyed the event.

Key Stage 1 Assemblies Time: 11:15 am

Wednesday 11th July Coral Class



Dates for your Diaries!

6 th July	After school clubs end
9 th July	Enterprise Week Kon Tiki trip to Maritime Museum
10 th July	Nursery singing performance 10:30 am
11 th July	Splash – concert (new event) Endurance class trip to Brewin Dolphin
12 th July	Year 6 Prom
13 th July	New classes announced International Day (Ready steady cook!)
16 th July	KS2 Achievement Awards – 11:30 am
17 th July	KS1/EY Achievement Awards – 11:15 am Parents Evening
18 th July	Year 6 Performance 5 pm
19 th July	Year 6 graduation at 11:30 School closes at 2pm for the summer holidays!

After School Clubs

Dear Parents, Please note that Friday 6th July 2018 is the very last day for all after school clubs at Rotherhithe Primary School.

For more information, visit the website.

Safeguarding at Rotherhithe

Keeping children safe is of utmost importance to us at Rotherhithe. We have recently updated our safeguarding policy. Please read it at http://rotherhitheprimary.co.uk/



On Friday 13th July we are holding our yearly International Day. The day will follow our traditional format of musical performances for parents, culminating in a party in the playground. You are warmly invited to come and celebrate our schools cultural diversity with us – It is something we are very proud of.

As it is also Enterprise week the children will be presenting some of the projects that they have completed. As always we ask that the children dress up in a costume representing their own or another country.

We need you help! Please bring in some delicious food for us all to enjoy together.

Performances for year groups will be as follows:

- Years 3, 4, & 5 9:10 start
- Reception 10:15
- Years 1 & 2 11 am

Tickets will be available from CT – from Monday

Attendance

The classes with the best attendance for this week KS1: Starfish Class 98.5%

KS2: Discovery Class 98.9%

Well done and keep up the good work everyone!!

Please **do not** book holidays during term time. This negatively affects your children's education.

You are at risk of a fine if you do so.





